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Emergency Food Boxes
 In March— we packed 399

Food Boxes! Everyone
enjoys helping pack rice,
beans, sugar and etc. The
little children take great joy
in carrying each finished bag
to the assembly line!

Hygiene Kit Packs
 In April— we had a

Hygiene Kit pack which
consisted of bath towels,
hand towels, shampoo,
toothpaste, toothbrush,
comb, fingernail clippers,
razor and bar soap. An
enthusiastic group of people
neatly packed each bag. We
also showed some slides
from Christian Aid
Ministries’ Open House.

Clothes Packing
 A Clothes Packing was held

in June— a total of 62 bags
of clothing were sorted and
packed along with 4 bags of
shoes. These bags are then
shipped back to CAM’s
warehouse and sent
overseas wherever the
greatest need is—usually
they are distributed to the
poor people who live in
Haiti and Romania.

School Kit Bags
 For the month of July—

there was a School Kit
pack at the pavilion where
we placed notebooks, rul-
ers, pencils, pens, erasers
and color crayons in a
colorful bag. A total of 500
bags were assembled, and
will be sent to CAM for
distribution where needed
most.

Dried Fruit Pack
 Come join us! We have

planned a dried fruit & nut
packing—Thursday,
August 19th at 7pm at
Root Farm’s NEW ware-
house located on Bangs
Ave.

Cookie & Candy Pack
 In December—we make

cookies or candy and bring
them to be placed in bags,
which then go to Salvation
Army for the Christmas
dinner they put on each
year.

Operation Christmas
Child

 The young folks are
planning to have their 6th
Annual trip to Los
Angeles in the first part of
December, for Samaritan
Purse’s shoe box sorting.

Modesto Gospel Mission
 Several people volunteer

to make & serve food at
the Mission on the first
Saturday night of each
month, as well as conduct
the Devotion Service—
which all the people have
to attend if they want to
eat supper.

 The young folks help out
the first Friday night of
each month at the “Gate
Night,” where young
adults gather to play
basket ball, fuse ball and
card games.
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Thank You!

We appreciate your
willingness to support
each LAMB function

by your presence,
prayers and

donations! May the
Lord bless your
serving spirit.

Continued on page 2
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The ladies carefully labeled &
placed each book in the
mailing envelopes and sealed
them up.

By Tuesday, they were on the
way through the mail system to
the anxiously waiting inmates.

………………………….

A few days later, we received 3
letters in the mail from
different prisoners who had
seen another inmate with the
Good & Evil book, and

requested a book for
themselves! Each week brings
more requests from prisoners
who have seen one of our
placed copies of the Good &
Evil book, and desire their own
copy to  read.

We are SO excited to see the
way that God has spread the
ministry to others!

The Bible says, “So shall my
word be that goeth forth out of
my mouth: it shall not return
unto me void, but it shall
accomplish that which I please,
and it shall prosper in the thing
whereto I sent it.” Isaiah 55:11

Continued: Preparing the FIRST mailing

One man from the
McFarland prison says,

“Thank you for this gift
in the time of my need!”
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“Then shall the righteous answer him, saying, Lord, when saw we
thee an hungered, and fed thee? or thirsty, and gave thee drink?
When saw we thee a stranger, and took thee in? or naked, and

clothed thee? Or when saw we thee sick, or in prison, and came unto
thee?”

“And the King shall answer and say unto them, Verily I say unto you,
Inasmuch as ye have done it unto one of the least of these my breth-

ren, ye have done it unto me.”

Continued on page 4



A Letter from José
Golden State Modified Community Correctional Facility                                                    McFar-
land, CA

To Whom It May Concern:

Hi my name is José* a brother in Christ Jesus. The reason for this letter is to thank you all
for your  ministry and for your thoughtful deed.  I really  appreciate the fact that you have
given us a copy of your Good & Evil Book allowing those who have not known Christ the
opportunity to do so. It feels so good to know that there are people out there that care enough to
do things as you guys have. I was saved on January 22, 2010 and its been a great
adventure everyday since then for me. Everyday I learn more and more about our God and
become so much closer to him. I just finished reading the first chapter of Good & Evil and all
the references at the bottom, and its so awesome. So thank you all very much. I ask that the
Lord’s Spirit may dwell upon you all and will keep you guys in my prayers. I’m Hoping
that you guys will touch the whole world. Thanks again.

Sincerely, José*

Your brother in Christ
God Bless You!

Present Needs:
 Funds are needed—

to enable us to contin-
ue the Prison Ministry.
Make sure you put
“Prison Ministry” on the
memo of your check.

 We have new requests
for 150 copies of the
Good & Evil book for
the Madera County jail
& the Merced County
jail has requested an
additional 100 books.

 It costs us approx. $10
to buy & mail the books
to individual prisoners

 It costs us $5 for each
book that we deliver
directly to the prison
chaplain

 Continued interest to
pack & label books for
distribution

PRAY that each person
who receives a Good &
Evil book will have their

hearts opened to the
Saving Gospel and will
fully turn their life over

to Christ!
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*Name has been changed for security purposes



We have been blessed by God
with the opportunity to
minister to the Spiritual needs
of inmates incarcerated in pris-
on, by sending them the Good
& Evil Bible Story Books. This
has been made possible by
your generous  donations.
Thank you!

………………………………

No Greater Joy Ministries has
given us contact information
with several prison chaplains in
California. Chaplain Lance
from the prison in Merced
requested 400 Good & Evil
books for the inmates in his
prison! He drove to Randy
Jenkins’ office and picked up
the 16 cases of Good & Evil
books on July 8th.

The Chaplain from the McFar-
land prison inquired for 494
Good & Evil books, and a
former Lamb Board member
delivered them directly to the
prison on July 14th.

………………………………

Just last week, we received mail
from the prison in McFarland
that included pictures of the
books all spread out, ready to
give to the inmates, along with
4 pages full of signatures &
thank you’s from the inmates
who received a copy of the
Good & Evil book. One man
said, “Thank you very much
for the books you sent us. We
appreciate them from our
hearts. God Bless!”

Another said, “Thank you oh
so very much for taking the
time to give us this good
book.”

For many, many prisoners this
book is like a Gift from God…
because they do not have mon-
ey to buy any books, and
there’s not hardly any Christian
material available for them to
read, either!

Prison Ministry Update ~ Good & Evil Books

Special Points of
interest:

 Due to the fact that
the Prison Ministry is
a new project for
LAMB Services, we
wanted to give you a
more detailed
update on it in this
newsletter.

 Friday, June 25th—
we  received our
first shipment of
Good & Evil Books.

 Monday, June 28th—
we prepared 100
books to mail to
prisoners.

Continued on page 3
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Preparing the FIRST books to be
Several families met at Randy
& Sarah Jenkins home on
Monday, June 28th to prepare
the first 100 books to mail to
prisoners.

Before we began, we stopped
to offer a prayer for God to
bless our efforts in sending out

the books, and that each
person would come to know
Christ as their personal Savior
through the gospel story the
books clearly portray.

Each person gladly participated
in the work. The men were
greatly appreciated for moving

the heavy 50lb. boxes from the
truck to the table and back
again! We put a slip of paper in
the front of each book with the
words that “This book has
been provided by LAMB
Services,” along with our
address & “May the Lord bless
you as you read this book.”


